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President’s Message  

Cape St. Claire Improvement Association, Inc. Community Newsletter  
March 2015 

Capers,  First and foremost, this March represent the 60th Year Anniversary of the publication known as the Caper. It was first published in March 1955, by the Board of Governors (BOG), after its approval in the January 1955 BOG                 meeting. It was an eight page publication filled with articles from the BOG meeting, Women’s Club, Society Notes, Skating on Lake Claire & Deep Creek due to the extended two week freeze, an upcoming Spring Dance of 1955 and ads from all over Annapolis area, as there were not many businesses on the Broadneck Peninsula or in Cape St. Claire at the time.  A few ads of interest I thought should be highlighted would be Mr. and Mrs. C.G Smith and their Tasty Freeze store along Revell Highway, what is just known as Rt. 50 today, at the entrance of Cape St. Claire. Mr. Smith and his family still owns and operates Bella’s Liquors in the shopping center to this day. There were a few other noteworthy ads from Fawcett’s in downtown Annapolis and Bert Spriggs Lincoln and Mercury Dealer which still operates in Annapolis today. The grand opening announcement of Harpe’s Store which was to open before May 1st, 1955 in the Cape Shopping Center, a store that would provide Medicines, Sodas and Sundries while                 providing air conditioning. I encourage you to visit www.cscia.org and read the original publication under the       Caper heading, where you will find under latest news, the “First Edition Caper” in PDF format.  Well, fast forward 60 years to 2015, “old man” winter struck with vengeance in February. Our first real accumulation of snow, a week of record breaking low temperatures, some breaking century old or more records. A frozen Lake Claire where kids and adults gathered to play pond hockey.  Deep Creek, the Little Magothy and  Magothy River                frozen out as far as you could see.  A unique view of the Bay could be had by standing on the snow lined Main Beach, you could see the Coast Guard Ice Cutter Ship clearing the Chesapeake Bay Channel for cargo ships headed to and from Baltimore. With that recap of the February in our review mirror, we can now look forward to spring which is just over the horizon.  Spring breathes life back into Cape St. Claire and our calendars begin to be consumed with activities in the community, schools and sports to name few. The Annual Easter Egg Hunt on the Main Beach will be held on March 28th, look for work days to begin again around the CSC                 properties, a kick off the spring bon-fire at the Main Beach, likely in early April, details to follow via CSCIA Facebook Page.  You will see in the spring months Phase II of the Main Beach Park Renovation project get underway and to be completed prior to the Strawberry Festival June. Lastly, you will begin to read about progress being made towards the Capital Improvement Restoration and Renovation Project for our beaches at Lake Claire and Main Beach.  If you are interested in getting involved, participating on one of our committees, email me at                      President@cscia.org or get online and visit our website, www.cscia.org and email the committee chair you would like to help. 
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Board in brief 
 February 9, 2015 - President Breeden called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M. He said it’s been a busy month but things are running smoothly in the office.  The minutes of the Board of Governors’ meetings of December 8, 2014 and January 13, 2015 were approved.  The final Profit and Loss statements of November 30, and December 31, 2014 were approved.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Covenants: Governor Snow mentioned several items that he and Governor Breeden have been working on. He will be updating all of the files soon.  
Caper: Governor Lamb is still looking for timely submissions. She got a lot of positive feedback regarding the color issue last month and is planning a special 60th anniversary issue.  
Clubhouse: Governor Lamb said rentals have been steady and that there were some recent sewer line issues which have been addressed.   
Strawberry Festival Committee: Governor Lamb commented that the next event is the Easter Egg Hunt (March 28th) and then the Strawberry Festival on June 6th.  
Signboard: Governor Lamb has some issues to discuss in new business.  
Treasurer: Governor Myers said things are on track.  
Events: Governor Myers said work is beginning on the July 4th events, and there may be an April bonfire on the beach.  
Erosion: Governor Vaccaro has turned in the phragmites burn permit, and needs to schedule a burn and restora-tion planting. She has an item to bring up in new business.  
Communication and Technology: Governor Szczytko reported that the office has been rearranged and central-ized, email has been moved to office@cscia.org and the first edition of the Caper is now on line. The website has a new more responsive host and there is now a web form for reserving the signboard.  
Piers: Governor Small said all pending slips have been updated to the wait list, which is being cleaned up, along with the move list. Contracts are coming in and there should be 15 to 20 additional slips available this year. 
 

Beaches and Parks: Governor Breeden said there are about 80 to 100 hours of community service looking for projects.  
Building: Governor Breeden said there is nothing new in the way of variances and several permits have been granted. 
 

I have some community housekeeping notes to mention. First, March 1st is the deadline for your Lot Maintenance fees for $10.00. The late fee will be $10.00 this year as previously announced.   Stickers & Guest passes will be mailed out later this month and should be on your vehicles by May 1st, 2015. If you have more than two cars, additional stickers only cost $5.00, which is a lot cheaper than the towing fees                 administered by our towing company once summer rolls around. Secondly, check online by April 1st at our                 website and we will have our new updated Piers Waiting and Move Lists online and available in the Clubhouse. We have gone back almost through a decade of notes and emails to scrub list, eliminate those who have moved away, already have slips or no longer want a slip. Thanks for everyone’s patience while we cleaned up the                 databases and continue our technology updates and upgrades.  I look forward to seeing you around the community as the weather warms and we head into spring!  Best wishes, Beau Breeden 

President’s Message continued….. 
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Security: Governor Breeden said that January has been quiet other than several break-ins in the area. The Neighborhood Watch will soon have a new web page.  
BLOA: Governor Breeden said there was a meeting to further discuss financing for the water at the shopping               center.  
BCC: Governor Breeden said there will be a meeting Thursday night at 7:30 at the Clubhouse with Councilman Peroutka.  
Personnel: Governor Breeden is working with Leslie on personnel matters.  
Mosquito Control: The form is due by March 1.  
OLD BUSINESS: Governor Myers noted that a bill before the County Council limiting SCDBs died before a vote.  It was noted that Sarah Gannon is the new constituent services person.  There was discussion of the signboard and its future style, location, and financing of that. Governor Lamb moved that money collected to date from the signboard be transferred to the Events Committee. The motion passed unanimously. Governor Lamb will continue to take information and the sign will now be changed by the                 Maintenance crew.  Regarding a private well that sits on Cape property, nothing has been returned from the landowner but an                agreement is pending. An agreement is also in the works regarding a structure built onto Cape property. The County is now looking into a private business on a property that has been the subject of numerous complaints.  Governor Vaccaro said that a watershed steward candidate wants to create a rain garden at the Clubhouse. Grants would pay for its installation and the CSCIA would be eligible for tax credits. A motion was made and passed that this be allowed. 

board in brief continued….. 
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Governors Breeden and Lamb discussed the removal of the light poles right outside the Clubhouse, at the corner of Riverbay and St. Catherines, and on the Main Beach. The plan is to install more attractive decorative lighting.  There was discussion of street lights and their installation throughout the Cape.  Mike Buchet pointed out that the Budget Committee still needs a third member.  There was some discussion of future online finances, payments and receipts.  
ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned at 8:29 P.M.  
MEMBERS PRESENT: Governors Breeden, Lamb, Myers, Szczytko, Snow, Small, and Vaccaro were present, as were Budget Committee chairman Buchet and member Toy. Governor Gardner has resigned from the Board. 

board in brief continued….. 
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Community  
Signboard 

 
How Can I Post  

something to the  
community  
signboard? 

The signboard can be rented for $25.00 for 
3 days or $50.00 for a week. Check                     
availability online at http://cscia.org/cscia-
services/community-signboard/ and reserve 
your message by using the NEW online    
reservation form.  Once your reservation is 
confirmed please forward a check and a 
printed copy of your message to Leslie at 
the clubhouse. Message will be posted after 
5pm on the first day of your reservation. All 
checks should be made payable to CSCIA. 
If you need further information please call 
Mary at 410-757-0593.  
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Garden Club 
 Hello, Capers!  As I write there is snow on the ground and our neighborhood looks so lovely in snow, doesn’t it?  Speaking for myself, snow beautifully covers a multitude of undone Fall garden chores in my yard!  But have no fear!  Spring chores will soon be upon us.  If you are anxious to see the beginnings of spring, you can start seedlings at home right now and nurture them for a few weeks in sunny areas indoors.  They’ll be ready to plant just in time for the beginning of the regular planting season around here in early May.    If you would rather have more mature plants, check us out on Saturday, May 16th, 8am-2pm for our ANNUAL PLANT SALE at Cape St Claire Rd and Broadview.  (Google map location: 1111 Broadview, 21409.)  Come enjoy a mouth-watering selection of sturdy Cape-grown perennials, colorful annuals, a wide selection of tomatoes, herbs, and vegetables, and a collection of exciting native perennials hand-picked by our members, all bursting out of their pots and at bargain prices.  It’s a real steal!  To learn more about gardening in the Cape and in general, you could join the Garden Club at the low, yearly rate of just $3.00.  Our meetings are the first Tuesday of the month at 7 p.m. at the Cape St Claire clubhouse.  In March, we are celebrating the anniversary of the garden Club with our annual dinner and plant auction.    Here are some of the things the club has sponsored over the years:  The Yard of the Month awards, weeding and planting of some of the public spaces around Cape, speakers for the club – including February’s speaker, Dr            Kathryn Hodges, who gave us some great information about protecting our backs for gardening and forever , and Dr Francis Gouin (in conjunction with Goshen farm preservation Society) who shared his years of experience with composting.  We sponsor the yearly plant sale and take group trips to places such as the Philadelphia Flower Show.  We have many knowledgeable members and a lot of simply nice folks who share a love of working in the soil.    Come and join us!  Check out our page at capegardenclub.wordpress.com.  Submitted by Jeanne Klingler/Cape Garden Club page 
 

Cape St. Claire Elementary School 
Registration for Kindergarten Begins 

April 8 
9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

 
Eligible kindergarten students must be 5 years of age on or before September 1, 2015. 

 

The following information is needed for registration: 
Original birth certificate (with seal) 
Two (2) forms of proof of residence - 

One must be a mortgage/lease agreement  
& the other a current utility bill with name and address 

Immunizations 
 

All of the above mentioned documents MUST be presented at the time of registration. 
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Goshen Farm Preservation Society 
 NEWS FROM GOSHEN FARM – MARYLAND DAY/OPEN HOUSE  We have an insert in this issue of the Caper regarding our participation in the Maryland Day in the Four Rivers Heritage Area. We are combining it with our Spring Open House and hope that everyone in the Cape will come out and support our efforts to save the historic Goshen Farm and its surrounding 22 acres of pristine land.  It should be a fun time for the entire family.  In preparation for our Maryland Day/Open House celebration and in honor of Black History Month we thought we would share some of the research we have discovered to date.  Edward Stewart was born about 1832 in Maryland according to the Anne                    Arundel County Court, Chattel Records, 1845-1851, Volume 818, p.424.  Thomas J. Hall conveyed Edward Stewart to Landy Linstead on September 8, 1850                          according to state records.  The papers conveying Mr. Stewart required that he would “remain in servitude until he shall have arrived at the age of thirty eight years he being at the date of this instrument about sixteen years and six months old.”  Thomas J. Hall inherited Goshen Farm and its slaves and property from Richard Gardiner and lost it to debt after about 2 years. The 1870 Census for AA County District 3 shows Edward Stewart, born about 1832, still living in the area. He had a wife, Martha, age 40, and 4 children, Hester age 12, Lemuel age 10, Jacob age 6, and Rebecca age 4.  It is very likely that this Edward Stewart is the same person who was conveyed to Landy Linstead. We found no further mention of Mr. Stewart in our research but we did find a Lemuel Stewart appearing in the 1880 census as a farm worker living with an Ellison family in District 3.  By then, many freed slave were working in the growing farm area on the Broadneck.  Of interest in our research, a George Gardiner (b.1839) is on the 1860 census as living with Philip Pettebone who was the executor of Richard Gardiners will and a relative. The Gardiners and Pettebones were connected through marriage for 3 generations.  Many of the old timers in the Cape remember picking those wonderful strawberries at the Pettebone farm off of Bay Head Road. It is possible that George Gardiner may have been a slave of Richard Gardiner at one time, or possibly the child of Gardiner slaves. We base this supposition mainly on the names and closeness of the 2 families.  We also located the following manumission record: Cornelia Tydings manumitted by Henry Tydings by deed bearing the date “twenty third February eighteen hun-dred and forty eight aged twenty one years of very light complexion height five feet six inches.” His Certificate of freedom issued October 23rd A. D. 1851. This occurred prior to Henry Tydings owning Goshen. We found that a Henry Tydings is buried in the Stinchcomb-Tydings Family Cemetery and he fought in the Confederate States Army (CSA). Stay tuned as we do further research.  We have just begun our research into the families that have resided at Goshen Farm or have lived on the                 Broadneck and have ties to Goshen Farm.  In the future we will use this space to share the farms fascination                history. 

Cape Nutrition & Fitness  We continue to meet every Thursday morning at 10 am at the Cape St. Claire Club House.  Our next session will begin March 19th.  You are welcome to join at any time.  We discuss a different topic each week. Call Laura McIntyre at                (410) 757-1354 or (443) 569-9082 for more information. 
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Weekend 

rates as low 
as $275 

Come  
enjoy  

the Cape ! 
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Epiphany Community   We celebrate Catholic mass every Sunday at 9:30 am at the Cape St. Claire Club House.  We are in the process of electing three new board members.  Our new website is up and running and looks great.  The website address is: epiphanycommunity.org.  During Lent, we are collecting food items for local charities.  We look forward to meeting you this Sunday. 

Christ Out Anchor continued….. 
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www.standrewbythebay.org       Email:  SAABanna@archbalt.org 
Mass Schedule:  Saturday 5:00 PM, Sunday 8:00, 9:30 and 11:300 AM 
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"NO CAPES"  (A band of Broadneck HS students) wins the 17th annual  Anne Arundel County's Battle of the Bands. Ten top high school bands are selected for the competition.  They are asked to perform 3 original songs for a panel of 4 music                    industry judges.  You may remember NO CAPES from the last 2 Strawberry festivals. They are: 
William Guild, 16, junior, Broadneck, vocals, guitar (Arnold). 
Garrett Hall, 17, senior, Broadneck, guitar (Arnold). 
Nick Howard, 15, sophomore, Broadneck, bass (our own "Caper"). 
Ajay Draper, 16, sophomore, Broadneck, drums (our own "Caper"). Additionally, Nick Howard was named "Best Bassist" of the night.  The bands name "No Capes" comes from a dictum issued by Incredibles cartoon character Edna Mode who famously refused to design superhero outfits with capes as so many super-guys got killed when their capes went awry. The bands moto: "You don't need to hide your face or wear a cape to be special"  Find the band on Instagram @No_Capes. 

Congratulations NO CAPES! 
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Cape St. Claire United Methodist Church 
Established in 1954 855 Chestnut Tree Drive Annapolis, Maryland 21409 Phone: 410-757-4896 • Website - capeumc.org Pastor - Rev. Lys Cockrell        

Sunday Worship Service - 9:00 AM in the Sanctuary 
Children's Sunday School - Kindergarten through 5th grade. Children leave regular church after the Children's Message and attend their classes in the Education Wing for Bible stories, crafts and songs. 

Adult Sunday School - follows worship  
 

We warmly invite all to join with our church family as we celebrate Lent and the Easter season.  
We would enjoy having you visit our community of faith and share the peace of Jesus Christ. 

 
 

 Annual Coffeehouse  March 14th - Saturday in the Fellowship Hall.  $4/adult -$1/child 6:30 p.m. - seating and refreshments, 7 p.m. - "curtain rises".  Join us for an evening of entertainment, laughter, and fellowship. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Easter Egg Hunt March 29th  Palm Sunday, 12noon - 1pm  Arrive by 12 noon in the Fellowship Hall so we can get everyone in age groups Infants-5th Grade are welcome. Bring your basket We will again this year have crafts & treats from 12:30-1pm  Allergy friendly candy exchange table for those with food allergies. Please RSVP to cscsumcegghunt@gmail.com or https://www.facebook.com/events/422388891247812/ 
 
 

Spring Bazaar 
Saturday, May 2nd 

9 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
Vendors, Activites, Food, and Music 
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Holy Week Sanctuary Services  

Palm Sunday - March 29th - 9:00 a.m. - Service of Song and Scripture 
Holy Thursday - April 2nd - 7:30 p.m. - Lord's Supper Enactment 

Good Friday- April 3rd - 7:30 p.m. - Remembrance of the Sacrifice .  Prayer Vigil to follow the service  
Easter Celebration - April 5th - 9:00 a.m. - He Is Risen! Hallelujah! 

 

 
Easter Ecumenical Sunrise Service April 5th - at the Main Beach. Time TBA All are invited to celebrate the Easter sunrise with your community.  Following the service, the Cape St. Claire United Methodist Men will be serving breakfast in the clubhouse   

Cape Kids Corner is taking applications for summer 2015 and the fall 2015 school year. Please call for a 
tour of our facilities at 410-757-2271 or visit us at www.capeumc.org 

board in brief continued….. 
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Sources of Retirement Income: Filling the Social Security Gap 

 
Source: Fast Facts & Figures About Social Security, 2014, Social Security Administration 

Norma E Finkner*, CFP, EA Elizabeth Bennett *, CFP, EA Melissa L. Casto*, RR 588 Bellerive Rd #1C Annapolis, MD 21409 410-974-0410 www.Chesapeake-Financial.com 
 *Securities offered through SagePoint Financial Inc., member FINRA/SIPC. Advisory, insurance and tax ser-vices offered through Chesapeake Financial Planning & Tax Services, Inc. a registered investment advisor not affiliated with SagePoint Financial, Inc.  

According to the Social Security Administration, more than nine out of ten individuals age 65 and older receive Social Security benefits. But most retirees also rely on other sources of retirement income, as shown on this chart : Are you prepared? 
 A Financial Plan will show you where you are and what you can improve on  to reach your retirement goals. 
 

Contact us today  for  
a complimentary consult. 
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Founded March 1955 - Circulation 3,030 - In Our 60h Year 
Published by:  The Cape St. Claire Improvement Association, Inc. 1223 River Bay Road, Annapolis, MD  21409 Hours: Monday - Friday  8:00 a.m. to 2 p.m. (410) 757-1223 CSCIA Office / (410) 757-1697 FAX / Office@cscia.org  Caper Manger: Mary Lamb / 410-757-0593 / capermanager@cscia.org   

The Caper is published ten months a year and sent bulk rate to all residents of Cape St. Claire, all           nonresident lot owners, local government officials and advertisers.  Copies are also available in CSCIA Office, Broadneck Library and local stores.  POLICY FOR ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS  All submissions for The Caper must be received by the editor on the 12th of the month prior.  Text ads should be submitted in Microsoft Word format (PC only), and image ads should be submitted in Jpeg or TIFF format with a resolution of 300 dpi or greater.  All articles/ads must be submitted electronically to caper@minutemanpress.com.  DO NOT submit as inline text of email.  All articles should be clearly          labeled with the 1) submitter's name, 2) phone number and 3) article filename (s).   Please keep a backup copy of each file.  The Caper Staff and the Cape St. Claire Improvement Association reserve the right to refuse any article, letter or advertising that it deems inflammatory, in poor taste or inappropriate. 
Cape St. Claire Improvement Association www.cscia.org  
   

BCC, BLOA Liaison - Governor Breeden 
Beaches & Parks - Governor Dembowski 

Building - Governor Gardner 
Caper - Governor Lamb 

Clubhouse - Governor Lamb 
Communications & Technology -  Governors Snow & Szczytko 

Covenants - Governor Snow with help from  Richard Steinbock 
Erosion Control - Governor Vaccaro  

Events - Governors Myers & Vaccaro 
Goshen Farm Liaison - Lou Biondi &  The Executive Committee 

Legislative - The Executive Committee  
Membership - Governor Szczytko  

Mosquito Control - The Executive Committee 
Personnel - Governors Breeden & Dembowski 

Piers - Governors Breeden and Small 
Roads - The Executive Committee  

Security - Governors Breeden & Dembowski 

The Board of Governors Committees:  
 

 

Office: 
 

President - Beau Breeden 
Vice-President - Scott Dembowski 

Secretary - Mary Lamb 
Treasurer - Dawn Myers 

Budget Committee: 
 Michael Buchet & David Toy 



February 2015   Page 24 

Cape St. Claire Improvement Association 1223 River Bay Road Annapolis, MD 21409-4999  
PRST      STD US Postage Paid Millersville,  MD Permit No. 22 POST OFFICE: DO NOT DELAY 

 - TIME DATED MATERIAL -  

For Advertising Information Email,  
capermanager@cscia.org  

********************ECRWSS****   LOCAL POSTAL CUSTOMER  

 


